No. SNEA(I)/CHQ/CMD/ 2012-14/ 62

dated 04.12.2014

To


Sri A. N. Rai,


CMD, BSNL


New Delhi.

Sub: Proposal for diversion of 336 CAO posts (25% of sanctioned posts) for regular promotion quota in STS cadre in Accounts & Finance wing by suitable amendment in the BSNLMS RRs as done in Engineering stream in BSNL – request for approving the proposal in the next BSNL Board meeting scheduled for 09.12.2014.

Respected Sir,

BSNL management took a pragmatic decision to enhance the regular promotion quota from 50% to 75% for the Engineering stream on 04.01.2014. The decision implemented in BSNL in true spirit by issuing the promotion orders on 20.08.2014. This action really motivated the Engineering side which was facing huge stagnation for years together. 

The Assn was continuously pleading for similar actions with respect to other streams like Telecom Accounts & Finance, Civil, Electrical, Central Secretariat etc. A proposal on the same line as Engineering stream was submitted by the SEA Branch of Finance wing to the Management Committee of the BSNL Board and the proposal stands approved for submission before the BSNL Board. The proposal is now pending for approval in the BSNL Board for a long period. Non clearance of the proposal is demoralizing and creating frustration among the Executives of Accounts and Finance wing, which in turn, will be detrimental to the performance of BSNL. 

It is learnt that the next Board Meeting is scheduled to be held on 09-12-2014. Keeping in view of the above facts, it is requested that the matter may kindly be given due weightage and the proposal may kindly be got approved in the Board meeting so that the grievances of Accounts Executives can be mitigated.   

With kind regards,
(K. Sebastin)






  

Copy to: 
1. Sri Anupam Shrivastava, DIR(CM/Fin), BSNL Board for information and n/a please.

2. Ms Sujata Ray, ED(Fin), BSNL CO, New Delhi for information and n/a please.

3. Sri. S. K. Bhardhwaj, GM(FP), BSNL CO for information and n/a please.
